
���������	
��
��������	����������	����	�����������
� ���	����������������������	��������
����
�����

         Cornwall Park District School Community No tices 

Friday 25 July 2014 

�����������
�	��������	��
�����������
 �	�!����

"�	#�$�
����

����� �� ����
	
���� �������

�
����� ��� ��
��� ��������� � ����
����� �
�� �� ������� � ����
��
������� �
�� ����� ��  �� %�&��
%���������

!
��
����� 
�� �� "
#��� �

����
"
���� �$ �� ��
�����  �� ��

��
	
�� %����
��#�

� ����$������
��
���� ��� &� �� � �� 
��  ������'���
���
��" 
 �� �
���� �$�� "�� �� 
��

��� � #��� ��� �� ������ ���� �$��
����
'��� ����
���  �� (����
��� � �	����
����"���
��������

)
�����

������( � ��
����*���
�����'����	
��+ �
���$�
,��������

The centenary of the First World War will officially commence on Monday 4 August this year. WW100 is New Zealand’s programme for the First 
World War centenary 2014-2019, a mix of Government-led projects, national and international commemorations and community-led events and 
activities. 
�
Hon Christopher Finlayson, Minister for Arts, Culture and Heritage and Minister responsible for WW100, will officially launch the programme on 28 
July. This will be followed by a Motion in Parliament by the Prime Minister on 29 July and an event marking the beginning of the First World War for 
New Zealand in the grounds of Parliament in Wellington on Monday 4 August.�
As a mark of remembrance, the Prime Minister will request that all flags are lowered to half-mast on Monday 4 August. Protocols for half-masting 
flags can be found on the Ministry for Culture & Heritage’s website http://www.mch.govt.nz/nz-identity-heritage/flags/half-masting-new-zealand-flag.�
The event at Parliament will start at 9.00am on Monday 4 August and feature remarks by the Speaker of the House, the Prime Minister, and the 
Leader of the Opposition. The original Declaration of War will be read, the Last Post played, and flags ceremonially lowered to half-mast by 
personnel of the New Zealand Defence Force in historic and modern uniforms. The Royal New Zealand Air Force Band will be in attendance to 
support the singing of the National Anthems. At approximately 9.20am, the New Zealand Defence Force will conduct a 100 gun salute from the 
waterfront promenade in front of Te Papa. The event will also be webcast on WW100’s YouTube channel (https://www.youtube.com/user/
WW100nz). 
�
The First World War (1914–1918) was one of the most significant events of the 20th century, and had a deep and lingering impact on New Zealand 
society. Ten percent of our then population of one million served overseas, of which more than 18,000 died and over 40,000 were wounded. Nearly 
every New Zealand family was affected. 
 
The centenary of First World War is an opportunity for us to remember those that served and those we lost. It is a time to take pride in what New 
Zealanders did and achieved collectively, to better understand how our unique ‘Kiwi’ identity developed, and to learn how our stories helped to 
shape New Zealand today and inform the New Zealand that we want to be in the future. For more information about WW100, visit 
www.ww100.govt.nz  
          Ng�  mihi, Rosalind Plimmer Acting Director, First World War Programme Office�




